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Friday 16th May 2025 

Dear families, 

It has been a glorious week at St. Peter’s Bratton, not only with the sunshine but also all 

the wonderful things that have been happening. Year 1 have had an amazing time in 

Squirrel School working on their art project; Year 6 have completed their SATs, Year 2 have 

been working on their SATs too and Reception are off on a trip to the Shropshire Hills 

today.  

Christian Value 

This week we continued with our value of compassion and were thinking about how to 

clothe ourselves in compassion. 

  

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER 
 

http://www.stchadsacademiestrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/st_bratton?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor


Bratton’s Bright Stars 

   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Attendance and Punctuality 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 



House Points 

 

  

   

 

  

  

 

 

 

 



SIAMS 

 

 

We are so excited to finally receive our SIAMS Inspection date so we can share all the 

wonderful things that we do at St. Peter’s Bratton. This has been changed to Thursday 

22nd May. During the day, the inspector will be meeting with children, parents, staff, LAC 

and the Trust. Thank you to the parents who have agreed to meet. I look forward to 

sharing our report when we receive it. 

 

Year 6 SATs 

   

   

 

To say that I am proud of Year 6 is an understatement. During the SATs papers every child 

lived our Christian values and gave their all, right to the bitter end of every test. Year 6 

parents you should be exceptionally proud of your children. I am told by the year 6 

children that the breakfast (SATs Café) helped a lot. I need to say a huge thank you to Miss 

Richardson, Mr Wilkes, Mrs Oakley, Miss McCunnin, Miss Russell, Mrs Lewis and Mrs 

Harris for all their hard work and effort to make this so successful. I think there were a 

few conversations about a change in career 😊 Thank you to the staff members who 

supported the Year 6 children during the papers. A special thank you to the Friends PTA 

for providing the ‘Surprise Disco’ and refreshments on Thursday afternoon. 



Technology Letter 

 

Thank you for all the responses that I have received regarding the letter I sent out last 

week. I have been humbled by your response. Now that Year 6 SATs are over, I will be able 

to focus on this and get in touch with all those people who have kindly offered their 

services. 

Colour Run 

      

    

 

 

 



 

Last Friday there was a fabulous community feeling during our Colour Run. It was so 

lovely to see so many families participating. A huge thank you to the Friends PTA for all 

their hard work setting this up. Thank you to everyone who participated and collected 

sponsorship. My legs and stomach muscles have just about recovered. 

 

 

 Pupils We Are Proud Of 

 

Noah Supporting at the Foodbank 

 

This is what Noah likes to do of a weekend or any spare time he has over half 

term. He helps his Nan at the local food bank with handling and packaging up 

food for people who need it. He also loves chatting with anyone and everyone 

and gets lots of comments on how friendly he is. Well done Noah a true agent of 

change! 

 

 



 

Rowan Earns His White Belt 

  

Rowan has earned his White Stripe belt at kickboxing recently🥰 If you would 

like to try this there is flyer to help. We are very proud Rowan. 

 

Have a fantastic weekend and I will see you all next Monday for our last week of 

Summer 1 term.  

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Welsh 😊  

 



 

 

Year 5 

 

As the year 6 pupils were completing their SATS this week, as a year 5 we had to be 

adaptable and move into the hall during the assessments. We are so proud of how well our 

year 5 children conducted themselves during this time, always showing the school rules of 

‘ready, respectful and safe’ and being role-models for behaviour and learning. 

 

PE 

In PE this term, we have been improving our tennis skills. Using an underarm serve, we have 

been rallying and then taking part in matches, using tennis vocabulary such as ‘love’ and 

‘deuce’. The children have been thoroughly enjoying their learning this term. 

     

     



We have also been learning skills in netball this term, focusing on the rules of the game and 

our footwork. Our games have been a chance for us to display our skills and work as a team 

to achieve a goal. 

  

 

 

Year 6 

During this week the Year 6 children have shown amazing perseverance, dedication and 

maturity in completing their Sats. All adults in school are so proud of their efforts and their 

desire to do their best.  

After our final Maths test today, we really enjoyed continuing with our portraits work in Art, 

where we have been inspired by Mike Barrat, an artist, a digital creator and photographer, 



who has focussed on creating layered artwork. We are going to work in his style to try to 

create our own self-portraits. Our first task was to create self-portraits and begin layering 

them; we will bring them to life today when we include a background. 

On Thursday afternoon, the children also had a lovely time at a surprise disco which The 

Friends of St Peter’s had organised. They were all so appreciative that this had been 

organised for them; it was a fitting end to our last day of Sats.  

  

 

  

 



  

    

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Date Event 

Friday 11th April  May Half Term Holiday Club – bookings open 6pm 

Monday 19th May May Half Term Holiday Club – bookings close 6pm 

Monday 12th – 15th May SATs weeks 

Friday 23rd May Year 4 visit to Carding Mill Valley  

Friday 16th May Reception Visit – Shropshire Hills  

Monday 26th May Half Term 

Monday 2nd – 6th June Year 6 – PGL  

Monday 9th June Class photographs 

Friday 27th June Sports Day & Family picnic – details to follow 

Thursday 3rd July Year 5 visit to Blists Hill – details to follow 

Monday 7th July Transition Days – Meet New Teacher 

Tuesday 8th July Transition Days – Meet New Teacher 

Wednesday 9th July  Year 6 Church Leavers Service – details to follow 

Wednesday 9th July Meet the new teachers (3:30pm – 4:30pm) 

Friday 11th July Summer Festival – Friends event 

Thursday 17th July School Leavers Celebration – in school – details to follow 

Friday 18th July End of term 


